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Leamington and District Table Tennis Association

Guidelines on the approval of outlying venues as approved by the Executive Committee on 14 November 2013.
Association Rule 6g states ‘A team must state its home venue on its registration forms. Venues must be acceptable to the Executive Committee and shall be situated within 12 miles of the Town hall, Leamington Spa unless the Executive Committee expressly agrees otherwise.’ The phrase ‘expressly agrees’ means that the Executive Committee must formally approve each individual case. These guidelines set out the Executive Committee’s policy on the approval of outlying venues.

The key factors in deciding whether to allow a team to use an outlying venue are the  benefits and disbenefits to the League and other teams.

All the relevant circumstances will be taken into account including:-

· The benefits to the League.

· The journey time from Leamington.

· The standard of the team and the division concerned.

· The quality of the venue 

· How far a team is able and willing to help mitigate the extra journey time if requested - for example by starting early or playing on two tables.

Approval of an outlying venue for a team does not imply approval will be given for:- 

· the same venue for other teams.

· other venues situated a similar distance away.

As a general principle outlying venues will be considered more favourably in higher divisions and less favourably in lower ones.

The Association aims to provide the highest possible level of competition in the top division and attracting very strong teams to that division is important. However even in the most favourable circumstances teams will never be permitted venues outside a radius of 20 miles.

Outlying venues will not be permitted in the lowest two aside division where the aim will be to provide local competition for players new to the league. 

Outlying venues are subject to re-approval at registration each season. Once a venue is approved for a team it will normally be re-approved in future seasons. However the approval would be reconsidered if there was a substantial change of circumstances - for example if a venue was approved for a top first division team but changes in its players meant it wanted to play in a lower two aside division in a later season. 

